Florida Consolidated Ditch Company

970-749-9800 691 CR 233 B1A
floridaditch@gmail.com Durango, CO 81303
10.15.2024

Ben Wade, Principal Grants Coordinator
1313 Sherman St. Rm. 718
Denver, CO 80203

Re: Pastorius Reservoir Headgate Replacement — WSRF Grant— POGG1 2024-2481

Progress report

The Rubicon Headgate at Pastorius Reservoir was installed Oct. 8 through Oct. 10™. The old radial
headgate was removed and concrete power washed about a week before installation to leave
plenty of time for the concrete to dry before installation. Rubicon personnel arrived on Oct. 8" and
began installation by anchoring the channel/bracket that the gate slides into. Oct. 9" FCDC
removed fencing and assisted Rubicon with installation of the headgate. The tin roofing on the
nearby shed had to be removed so the gate would be able to slide vertically down into the
channel/bracket. The gate was then commissioned and platforms installed. The fencing and the
shed roofing were then reinstalled. Oct 10™ the sandbags keeping approximately 10” of water from
coming to the gate were uninstalled. The project was then complete.
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FCDC Manager
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